 RIDGE UTILITIES, INC.

REGULAR MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

November 19, 2016
A regular meeting of the Board of Directors of Ridge Utilities, Inc., (hereinafter “RU”) was held in the Conference Room of the Association Office Building on November 19, 2016.
Board members present were Alex MacCormack,  Molli Ellis, Al Fortune, William Haase and GM, Denny W. Kelly.  Board members absent:  William Munday, June Smith, & Stephen Tompkins.                                        
CALL TO ORDER:

Alex MacCormack, President called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.   
MEMBERSHIP INPUT:

No membership was present.
ADOPTION OF AGENDA:

MOTION: Molli Ellis made a motion, seconded by William Haase to approve the agenda as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.

APPROVE MINUTES:

MOTION: Molli Ellis made a motion, seconded by  William Haase to approve the September 17, 2016 minutes as presented.   The motion carried unanimously.  
CORRESPONDENCE:

Molli Ellis, Secretary, reviewed the contents of the Correspondence Folder that were sent and received by RU since the last Board meeting.  The Correspondence Folder was available at the meeting for the Board members to review its contents.    

TREASURER’S REPORT:
Alex MacCormack, President, reviewed the September 2016 and October 2016 Treasurer’s Reports with the Board at this time.   He stated that the budget is on target for the year and at this point expenditures are less than were anticipated.   
MOTION: William Haase made a motion, seconded by Al Fortune to accept the September 2016 and October 2016 Treasurer’s Reports as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.

MANAGER’S REPORT:

General Manager, Denny Kelly, reviewed his written report to the Board to summarize the activities for the previous two months and outlined plans for the remainder of the 2016 calendar year. A copy of that report is attached to these minutes.  The GM thanked the Board on behalf of the staff for their support during 2016 and looks forward to a prosperous 2017.  

BRPOA LIAISON: GM Kelly referenced the BRPOA Board had decided to not include postage on the return envelopes and proxy cards for the Joint Annual Meeting. Alex MacCormack commented that Rick Gray had not discussed any possible revisions to the Election Procedures.  
COMMITTEE REPORT:
Personnel: William Munday being absent there was no report presented and the committee had not met since the previous Board Meeting.   
New Business:
1. 2017 Operating Budget & Water Rates: Alex MacCormack presented the draft RU Operating Budget and Water Rates for 2017, which contained a small increase in quarterly rates and the overage gallons per thousand. The quarterly rates would increase from $105.00 to $108.00 and the Overage Charge would increase from $9.00 per thousand to $10.00. He informed the Board that the previous increase in rates was in 2014 and the proposed funds increase would be utilized to build the reserves accounts. There were no questions or comments on the matter.
MOTION: Molli Ellis made a motion, seconded by William Haase to approve the 2017 Operating Budget and Water rates as presented. The motion carried unanimously. 
2. Proposal for Auditing the 2016 RU Financial Records: The proposal from Robinson, Farmer, and Cox to conduct the independent audit of the 2016 RU Financial Records and file the appropriate taxes in the amount of $5700.00 was reviewed. It was noted the amount of the proposal was identical to the 2015 Proposal. 
MOTION: Al Fortune made a motion, seconded by Molli Ellis, authorizing the President to sign the contract for that service. The motion carried unanimously. 
ADJOURN:

MOTION:  Molli Ellis made a motion, seconded by Al Fortune to adjourn the meeting.   The motion carried unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT took place at 9:25 a.m.
__________________________________

__________________

President





Date

___________________________________

____________________

Secretary 





Date
PAGE  
3

